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    Board of Trustees Meeting

Tuesday, September 8, 2020
Meeting Minutes

Meeting via Google Meet called to order by President, D. Discepoli at 7:02 p.m.

In Attendance:  D. Discepoli, D. Hapner, S. Hassell, N. Lewis, S. Mullin, R. Postler, A. Shikany, B. Smyth, B. Whitney, G. Wollenweber, and V. Woodham 
Advance Notice of Absence:  J. Buening, A. Rusche
1. Guests:

Cincinnati Police Department, District 2—no report.  Captain Aaron Jones (in attendance).  Police non-emergency line 765-1212.  Christine.Barry@cincinnati-oh.gov.  Officer Barry can be reached at 979-4480.

Oakley Recreation Center—Jalisa Elkins  reported at the Center is currently providing daycare at the Center for Kilgour and Hyde Park students between 7am-2pm Monday-Friday. The Center is otherwise closed.  Pools have closed for the season.
Hyde Park School—Principal Jill Sunderman reported that the 2 modular classrooms are on site.  The units are being installed to provide additional classroom space.  Some students will still travel across Edwards (only one time per day) for class. Remote learning will continue at least until September 28th, then the School Board will determine next steps.    
2.  Officers’ Reports

A.  Recording Secretary’s Report – S. Mullin 

Minutes from the August 11, 2020 were circulated via email for review.  Without objection the Minutes were adopted as submitted.  
B.
Treasurer’s Report –N. Lewis 
     The Financial Report for the period August 10-September 7, 2020 was circulated via email.  We received 4 new memberships during the month.  The City would prefer that we spend only $4,588 of our allotted Invest budget and return the balance to the general fund.  We have until the end of September to expend budgeted funds.  The 2021 Invest budget for community councils is $7,900.  No final decision on Invest in Neighborhoods spending and if other councils are reducing expenditures.  Without objection, the Report was adopted as submitted.  
3. Committee Reports 
A. Traffic and Safety  D. Hapner reported that we are still waiting on funding for the “safe routes to school” state funding before addressing issues at Hyde Park School and Clark Montessori.
B. Nominating Committee  S. Mullin reported that Executive Committee needs to officially appoint the Nominating Committee before candidate recruitment can begin.  Several interested Trustee candidates have submitted information sheets via the “contact us” link on our website.  The Exec. Committee will convene after tonight’s meeting to appoint the Committee.
C. HPSBA  At the most recent meeting, a presentation about free access public Wi-Fi on the Square was made.  The group is investigating funding to support the Wi-Fi project.  One option would be for HPNIC to provide seed money for the first year or two, then the HPSBA would take on the cost.   Katie De Pompei (new business owner on HP Square) shared her enthusiasm for free Wi-Fi on the square as it would attract many people to the Square to work and shop, promote walkability of the neighborhood, she also confirmed it would require login for cyber security purposes.    
D. Zoning Committee  G. Wollenweber reported that Cork & Cap’s temporary enclosure for winter/COVID compliant seating needs no approval so long as the duration is 6 months or less.  To continue utilizing outdoor lighting electrical and commercial building permits must be secured.  

The façade of the Keegan’s building was completed without opportunity for Committee input.  However, the upper floor redesign does meet with the urban design overlay. 

Dave Hapner inquired about the speakers at Mesa Loca.  A final notice to remove the speakers was issued by the City on June 15 2020, though they have not been removed. 
Construction at the former Pig & Whistle has been halted.  The developer has reached out to neighbors asking for suggestions to make the site a better place to live next to.  

City Homes at Wasson Way is working on its final subdivision plan.  It is unlikely the project will be built in 2020.

Phase 3 of the Wasson Way will be open in late November.  A new mural has recently been completed along the Trail on the back side of the Duke Building on Dana Avenue... 

4.  New Business  D. Discepoli requested input on Community Budget Requests and asked the Board if anyone would has interest in submitting our requests.  One idea is new stop sticks/signs in HP Square at the crosswalks.  Another is flashing lights at the new crossing for Wasson Way at Madison Road.  Also suggested was trash/recycling receptacles along the Wasson Way Trail in Hyde Park. We will post about the Community Budget Requests on our social media sites to solicit residents’ suggestions. 
Adjourn:
Without objection the meeting was adjourned at 8:12 p.m.
Sybil Mullin, Recording Secretary

HPNC Financial Report
Sept 8 to October 11, 2020
RECEIPTS

	9/18/20
	Membership
	19.26

	9/21/20
	Membership
	19.26

	9/25/20
	Membership
	19.26

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	$57.78


DISBURSEMENTS

	9/16/20
	1463
	Hyde Park East – Pillar restoration
	$400

	10/7/20
	1464
	Smyth&Mullin Webflow host fees
	$220

	9/30/20
	1465
	Wasson Way
	$500

	9/30/20
	1466
	Knox Church Covid19 Emergency Fund
	$500

	9/30/20
	1467
	Hyde Park Center for Older Adults Insurance
	$760

	1468
	1468
	Gytis Matulaitis – computer support
	$500

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	
	$2880.00


Treasurer's report and NSP – Norm Lewis
Spent money completing NSP2020 contract as approved.  Over approved budget on website host fees ("year" was longer than expected when budget passed, and Hyde Park East came  for the money for pillar restoration that we promised, but I did not think it would happen, but we did promise...).  Under budget in printing and mailing, annual meeting, july 4th makes up of some of the overage.

2021 NSP

Proposal for 2021 due October 16.  Allotted expenses allotted are $7980 verses the $6085 that 2020 started with.  I propose continuing the projects we had in 2020, and adding one more--to reimburse neighborhood schools for Covid needs--things like masks and gloves.  See 2021 NSP proposal attached.  Need board vote on the budget, so I can write and submit the proposal by the deadline.

HPNC Committees Sept 2020
OFFICERS & EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:

President



Danielle Discepoli 
Vice President


Scott Hassell
Communications Secretary
Val Woodham 
Treasurer



Norman Lewis




Recording Secretary

Sybil Mullin 
Exec. Committee Member 
Bob Smyth  
COMMITTEES
(The HPNC President serves as an ex-officio member of all Board Committees) 

Administrative – By-Law Review, Editorial Board of Review 

Chair: Ann Gerwin

Members: Janet Buening, Sybil Mullin, Alfred Shikany, Carl Uebelacker

Communications – Technology/website, social media, mass e-mail distribution, and print communication  
Co-Chairs: Janet Buening & Norm Lewis  

Members: Annie Rusche, Jennifer Sauers, Alfred Shikany, Gytis Matulaitis
Community Outreach & Development – Community awareness, Spring Annual Meeting, Students & Persons of the Year awards, fundraising. 

Chair: Alfred Shikany  

Members:  Danielle Discepoli, Bob Smyth, Valerie Woodham, Blair Whitney
East Hyde Park – All matters relating to East Hyde Park

Chair: Bob Smyth  

Members: Jay Ashmore, Norm Lewis, Tim Schirmang, Valerie Woodham, Blair Whitney
Education – All matters relating to public or private schools and education. 
Chair: Dave Hapner   

Members:   Sybil Mullin
Environment – Beautification, Square, Parks, Street Trees, Recreation, Lunken Airport, and all other similar matters. 

Chair: vacant  

Members: Danielle Discepoli, Alfred Shikany, Carl Uebelacker, Dave Hapner
Finance – All matters relating to budget, funding requests, and financial matters

Chair: vacant
Members:  Janet Buening, Norm Lewis 
PLAN Hyde Park Long-Range Plan ad hoc committee – 
Chair: Janet Buening  

Members:  Norm Lewis, Gary Wollenweber, Dave Hapner, Scott Hassell, 

Andy Scarpitti
Membership – All matters relating to membership including new members and renewals.
Chair: Annie Rusche
Members: Rich Postler, Sybil Mullin
Nominating – (needs 5 appointed by Executive Committee) All matters relating to new Trustees 
Chair: Sybil Mullin   

Members:   Scott Hassell, Bob Smyth, Blair Whitney, Valerie Woodham
Traffic & Public Safety – All matters relating to traffic and safety concerns
Chair: Dave Hapner  

Members:  Shannon Keesee, 
Zoning – All matters relating to Zoning & building codes, property maintenance, and

Urban Design District. 

Chair: Gary Wollenweber  

Members: Norm Lewis, Michael Mauch, Couper Gardiner, Carl Uebelacker, Tom Petre, Scott Hassell, Danielle Discepoli

HPNC Representatives to:

Ault Park Advisory Council – Alfred Shikany 
Hyde Park Center for Older Adults– Janet Buening
Hyde Park East Business Association – Bob Smyth
Hyde Park School LSDMC – Valerie Woodham
Hyde Park Square Business Association – Janet Buening, Rich Postler
Hyde Park Neighborhood Improvement Corporation – Janet Buening, Norm Lewis, Scott Hassell, Carl Uebelacker as HPNIC secretary
Invest in Neighborhoods – NSP Manager Norm Lewis, Bob Smyth

July 4th Committee –Alfred Shikany
Wasson Way Bike Path –Dave Hapner, Danielle Discepoli
Hyde Park Center Update - Janet Buening

The Center has completed its move from the building at Erie and Shaw (2800 Erie); administrative staff is now working out of leased office space at  3975 Erie Avenue. It has also launched its new name:  55 North.  Congregate activities are still on hold at this time due to COVID-19 precautions, but 55 North is providing transportation and social services as well as home-delivered meals.

PLAN Hyde Park Update - Janet Buening

Stacey Hoffman is now back at work and Planning Staff will soon be resuming work on community plans. I have been in touch with Stacey; we will set a date for the Steering Committee to meet either virtually or in-person, and hope to resume work on this plan by the end of October.

Nominating Committee Report -Chair, Sybil Mullin

The Committee has received a number of inquiries and candidate submission forms from interested HP residents to fill the current vacancies.  We hope to host a meet and greet in the next 4 weeks.  

Education Committee Report – Dave Hapner

Just as I am in the process of delivering 50 3-ply disposable masks to each of the (6) schools in Hyde Park, Norm and I spoke earlier in the week about the possibility of allocating some of the neighborhood funding for safe return to school for students (and staff). I know others on council have mentioned it as well, so how about funding for Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) for the schools, since next week CPS will join other local schools in returning on a blended learning plan? You can never be too safe nor have enough masks when it comes to protecting others (and yourself).

Traffic and Safety – Dave Hapner

So I have done my due diligence on this matter and, in fact, this was brought up to District 2 by one of the residents on in that subdivision as a safety concern, and having observed the island situation with a resident in favor of the changes and one opposed, I’m surprised there has not been a head-on collision by now, especially on the ingress side of the island. It’s not so much the 90 or so households who have devised an informal way to deal with the situation of deciding which lanes to use on which side of the island, with no direction in terms of signage. Several people, including one of my colleagues at Clark and one Amazon delivery driver have complained that it is (was) a nightmare trying to figure out how to enter the subdivision.

I get that a little forward communication on the part of DOTE would have gone a long way (future: How about a Zoom or Google Meet where the moderator can control the participants based on address, so residents can be heard)?

Here are my recommendations based on a total of 1.5 hours of observation:

· Replace the Broadview Drive sign identifying street on north side of Erie at the entrance, which apparently disappeared from the light pole on the east end of the island. This would do wonders to prevent rear-end collisions on EB Erie when drivers are unsure of the entrance location, and have slowed accordingly.

· The "Divided Highway" sign at the top of the island is merely a suggestion, not mandate as to which way to proceed on egress. Place the same “Do Not Enter” sign on the east (left) side as the one already on the west side stating "Do Not Enter". I suspect some people actually went left of the island to make a left onto Erie because they knew I was watching, along with a couple of the residents. This is exactly what I’m talking about for potential head-on collisions.

· Arrows on pavement indicating right and left turn on the egress side along with a single arrow pointing into the road on the ingress side. There is enough flair (20 feet) as the road meets Erie to provide two lanes on the egress (right) side of the island. I don’t think signs improve the aesthetics of a neighborhood either, hence the pavement arrows.

· I like the new yield and stop signs up the hill since, according to some residents, right of way at these two intersections was always a problem prior to that signage.

.
Zoning Committee Report October 2020 – Gary Wollenweber

Zoning Hearing Examiner hearings – All zoning hearings are now virtual hearings due to COVID-19 emergency orders.  There are special instructions for participation (at end of this report).

9 Far Hills Lane (ZH20200050)   An abutting neighbor is appealing the variance approval by hearing examiner to the Zoning Board of Appeals on October 15.  A very large rear yard setback variance of 32 feet, when 35 feet is required, was approved for a new garage and a new addition.   The hearing was June 4.  No comment was submitted by HPNC. 
3001 Wasson (City Homes) – The Department of City Planning has received a complete application concerning a Major Subdivision – Final Plat for a proposed division of land for the property located at 3001 Wasson Road.  The application has been shared with Trustees and abutting neighbors. 

2637 Erie Ave - Cork and Cap - The Zoning Committee was approached in August regarding temporary outdoor dining enclosure to allow more CoVid compliant seating during the winter. No further information.

2645/2653 Erie - Mesa Loca - The Zoning Committee was approached regarding temporary outdoor dining enclosure to allow more CoVid compliant seating during the winter. The City’s plan (see Sept Zoning report) to waive zoning requirements for six month temporary structures was discussed with JoAnne Serdar, Entertainment Properties, Inc., one of the operators of Mesa Loca.  The lack of building permits and conditional use approval for the outdoor speakers were also discussed. Gary Wollenweber suggested that the temporary enclosure might necessitate the removal of the lights and speakers. If so, then Entertainment Properties, Inc. could seek proper approval before the putting them back up in spring.

2349 Grandin (ZH20200147) - An application for a 1000 sq. ft. variance for an 1800 sq. ft. pool pavilion has been submitted. The code permits 800 sq. ft. accessory structures.  No hearing date has been scheduled. Zoning Committee is reviewing documents.

2348 Grandin (ZH20200157) – Cincinnati Country Club has submitted an application for variances for 1) a new accessory structure in the front yard, 2) a new accessory structure, and 3) a new dormitory addition to an existing structure.  No hearing date has been scheduled. Zoning Committee is reviewing documents.

1307 Morten Street (ZH20200123) – The applicant is seeking a variances for total side setback (16 feet required) and 0.75 feet minimum setback (7 feet required) to build a 29 feet wide single family home on a sub-minimum lot that is 40 feet frontage when 50 feet frontage is required in the SF-6 district.  The hearing was held Sept 2.  The variances were approved.

Past due decisions

3061 Erie (ZH20200053) According to the Staff Report, front yard parking circle was installed on the property between Aug 28th, 2018 and Feb 22nd, 2019, just before purchase by the current owners. It is unclear how this was brought to City attention as no complaint is noted in CAGIS. The issue may have arisen during discussions about a Home Occupation which is mentioned in the Staff Report. The Zoning Committee submitted comments supporting the Staff report which recommends that the special exception be denied.  The hearing was June 3.  Still no decision in CAGISdocs, the status has was requested from Mr. Sturkey in August.
3720 Aylesboro (20190183) – A min. side setback variance of 4’-7” from adjusted required 7’-0” is sought to allow 1’-5” and a total side setback variance of 9’-11” from adjusted required 13’-6” is sought to allow total side setback of 3’-7”.  A rear addition is proposed. Public hearing waiver has been applied for.  Lot is sub-minimum in both width and area hence the adjusted setback requirements. No decision has been issued. No decision in CAGISdocs, the status was requested from Mr. Sturkey in August.

2645/2653 Erie - Mesa Loca - SR2000826 According to Walter Moeller, City Inspector, A final notice to remove the illegal speakers and get a building permit for the lights was issued on 6-15-2020.  This matter was discussed with JoAnne Serdar, Entertainment Properties, Inc. when she contacted HPNC for an architect who could prepare permit documents. She was referred to Drawing Department in Oakley that does commercial restaurant projects.

2637 Erie: Cork and Cap – Additionally this business was directed to remove illegally constructed lighting and obtain a commercial building permit and electrical permit to install structurally adequate poles and lighting.
Virtual Zoning Hearing Instructions  In accordance with orders issued by state and local officials and applicable guidance concerning COIVD-19, this hearing will be conducted using video-conferencing technology. This hearing will be closed to in-person attendance to comply with social distancing requirements. The link above will allow you to join this hearing using the Zoom website. It is important that each participant familiarize themselves with the Zoom video-conferencing technology BEFORE joining the hearing. Participants are strongly encouraged to visit the following link to join a test Zoom meeting - https://zoom.us/test. The test Zoom meeting will allow participants to ensure that all audio and video components are working properly on your computer or device. All desktop/laptop computers, tablets, and smartphones with internet access can join and participate in the hearing. Participants may also visit the Zoom Support Center to learn more about Zoom video-conferencing – link. 

Important Disclaimers  
· Applicants and/or Owners may choose to opt out of the video-conferencing option. If an Applicant and/or Owner elects to opt out, the hearing will be placed on hold until in-person hearings resume. If you are an Applicant and/or Owner that would like to opt out of the video-conferencing option, please reply to this email immediately.

· Please be mindful of your environment when participating in the hearing. All participants must ensure that they eliminate background noise and distractions during the hearing. All participants are required to dress appropriately.

· Please avoid using virtual backgrounds during the hearing. If you have used virtual backgrounds in previous Zoom meetings, please ensure that they are turned off prior to joining this hearing.

· In the event of any technical difficulties or unforeseen circumstances, the Hearing Examiner reserves the right to continue or postpone this hearing at their discretion. 

· The Hearing Examiner reserves the right to remove any participant from the hearing at their discretion. 

 

If you have additional questions or would like more information about these process changes, please reply to this email or visit www.cincinnati-oh.gov/boards.
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